

Wroxall Primary School
Castle Road, Wroxall, Isle of Wight PO38 3DP

Tel: 01983 852290

Email: office@wroxallprimary.co.uk Website: www.wroxallprimary.co.uk

Headteacher: Mrs Lynn Torrance

Date: 09 January 2024

Dear Parents / Carers

Re: Trip to Osborne House - 23rd January

As part of our Local History learning this term, we have planned a visit to Osborne House, the former holiday home of Queen Victoria, Prince Albert and their eight children.

The visit is booked for Tuesday 23rd January. We will be leaving school by coach at around 9am, arriving by 9.45 where the class will have a tour of the kitchens and experience how servants, cooks and cleaners would have worked in the late 1800's.

The children will get a chance to ask questions and gain information that they can use in their writing of a diary entry and information page for a class book when we return.

In order to ensure this opportunity is available to our pupils, we are asking for a voluntary contribution of £4 per pupil. This amount will be reduced by 50% for children in receipt of pupil premium funding. The PTFA have kindly offered to subsidise the cost of coach travel in order to keep this cost to a minimum.

This visit is covered by the off-site visit consent form that you have signed so no additional consent needs to be given.

Information about the trip

This will be a full day trip. Children will need to be in school promptly for registration. We will travel by coach to Osborne House, returning to the school by approximately 2.45pm.

Clothing

Children will need to wear their usual school uniform with comfortable shoes. They will need a bag for their lunch and a waterproof coat in case of rain.

Food and Drink

Children will need to bring a packed lunch and a drink. If your child wishes to have a school packed lunch, please order their choice using the link below. Please note the school lunch will not include a drink. Please complete this form by **Monday 15**th **January** to ensure the kitchen has notice for ordering.

https://forms.gle/6P26QTYGXvNdVv3M9



Should there be a need to cancel the trip, any donations received prior to the cancellation of the trip will be refunded to parents in full. All donations are greatly appreciated and will mean that, if we can cover the full cost, we will be able to enhance your child's learning in the way in which we believe is most beneficial.

Our Charging and Remissions Policy and our Educational Visits and School Trips Policy can both be accessed via our school website. Alternatively, hard copies of both policies are available in our school office.

Finally, I would like to thank you for taking the time to read this letter and I hope that with sufficient voluntary contributions the costs of this trip can be covered in order to provide your child, as well as other pupils, with this great learning opportunity. If you have any questions or concerns, please don't hesitate to get in touch.

Kind regards

Miss Smith and Miss Baldock

Class Teachers